
 

 

GS / AIGETOA / 2024 - 25 / 163                                                      Dated 21.03.2025 
 

 
To, 
Shri A Robert J Ravi Ji, 

Chairman & Managing Director, 
Corporate Office, BSNL  
New Delhi - 110001. 

 
Sub: Extension of Policy of laptop reimbursement to the field units with the        

laptop reimbursement amount at a minimum Rs. 60000 – Regarding. 
 
Respected Sir, 
 

We are forced to write a letter again to bring to your immediate attention 

regarding the above subject which was promised during our first scheduled meeting 
on the HR points on 03.10.2024 after your joining on 15.07.2024 as the CMD. 

Further, this is also with reference to the earlier discussions held with you and Dir 
HR many times including Agenda points meeting which was held on 10.12.2024 with 
Director (HR) & your kind self and representatives of AIGETOA. In this meeting we 

had been assured that the laptop reimbursement policy shall be extended to the 
field units after assessing the effect of implementation of this policy at corporate 

office which was introduced in Sep-2022 with vide Policy letter no. BSNLCO-
CIT/17(14)5/2022-CIT(252921) Dated 17.10.2022. 
 

It was assured to us many times that after the completion of asset entry, the policy will 
be extended to the field units. A lot of time has passed since the directions were passed by 

the concerned cell for updating of Desktop assets. Still, the Pan India rollout of this policy has 
still not been done. 
 

We sincerely feel and believe that such huge discrepancy between executives of 

corporate Office and field units should not exist and it is high time that BSNL management 
honors its commitment of extending the policy of Laptop Reimbursement for all the 
executives starting from JTO/JAO level to the higher levels. 
 

Hence, we once again request for an immediate implementation of the laptop 

policy for all the executives posted at field units with the laptop reimbursement 
amount at a minimum Rs 60000 and arrange to issue suitable directions to the 
Corporate IT unit of BSNL CO, New Delhi in this regard. 

 
With Regards, 

 
Sd/- 

[Ravi Shil Verma] 

General Secretary 
 

Copy to: 

1. Dr. Kalyan Sagar Nippani Ji, Director (HR) BSNL New Delhi for kind inf. & n/a pls. 

2. Shri Rajeev Shamra, Sr. GM (IT), BSNL CO New Delhi for kind inf. & n/a pls. 


